
Orientation Program (2024 - 25) 
(F.Y. B.Com. / F.Y.B.A. / F.Y.B.Sc. IT) 

 

The first-year orientation program held on 10th July 2024 at 8:30 a.m. at the college 
campus was organized for the incoming students of F.Y. B.Com., F.Y.B.A., and 
F.Y.B.Sc. IT. The main objective of the program was to provide essential information 
about the National Education Policy (NEP) 2020 and other pertinent details to help 
students adjust to college life. 

The event began with the traditional lighting of the lamp by dignitaries, followed by 
prayers and the felicitation of guests with flowers. Vice Principal Prof. Sonali Sathe 
addressed the students, introducing them to the teaching and non-teaching staff 
while motivating them to work hard towards their dreams. She also highlighted the 
various activities and opportunities available within the college departments. 

Senior College Principal Dr. O.N. Nair delivered a speech welcoming the students to 
the new academic session. He covered important topics such as college rules and 
regulations, expected ethical behavior, details about college examinations and code 
of conduct. Dr. O.N. Nair emphasized the significance of undergraduate studies in 
shaping students' future lives. 

The orientation program was well-prepared, with students notified a week in 
advance via WhatsApp, ensuring they were informed about the event's date, time, 
venue, and other relevant details through an invitation card. Such programs are 
crucial in setting the tone for students' college experiences and helping them 
integrate smoothly into academic life. 

The program concluded with a vote of thanks, acknowledging all participants and 
contributors for their efforts in making the orientation a success. Such programs are 
pivotal in setting the tone for students' college experiences, aiding in their smooth 
integration into academic life, and empowering them with the knowledge and 
guidance needed to navigate their educational journey effectively. 

 

  



 

 

  

  

  

 


